Canadian Steering Committee on Numbering

Date: 26 June 2024

BY EMAIL

To: Secretary General

Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

ATTN: Marc Morin

Subject: Extension Request for Regulatory Policy CRTC 2024-26 Paragraph 51, requesting

recommendations to strengthen the number assignment guidelines

Dear Sir,

In Telecom Regulatory Policy CRTC 2024-26, paragraph 51, the Commission requested CISC to provide, by 6 May 2024, recommendations to strengthen the number assignment guidelines, focusing on preserving geographic NANP resources, both while TBP is being implemented and once it is implemented.

On 6 May 2024, the CSCN chair sent an extension request to the CRTC indicating that further contributions and discussions were required before recommendations could be developed.

On 4 June 2024, the CRTC Secretary General replied to the request indicating that the request would allow the CSCN to provide more complete and effective recommendations. The reply further requested the CSCN to provide its recommendations by 26 June 2024.

The CSCN has continued receiving contributions, holding discussions and coming to consensus on the content of the report. As of the date of this letter, the CSCN has reached a consensus agreement on the complete report. A party has requested that the standard 10-business day reviewing period still be observed. The party however indicated that, in principle, they had no issues of a non-consensus nature at this time.

As such, the CSCN respectfully requests that the CRTC allow the submission of this report to the CISC by 16 July 2024, barring any substantive comments or objections.

Sincerely,

Sent via email by

Kelly T. Walsh Chair Canadian Steering Committee on Numbering

c.c. Michel Murray, CRTC staff Étienne Robelin, CRTC staff Alexander Pittman, CRTC staff